
Minutes of WRNC general membership meeting 
1/25/14 

 
 

WRNC president Toni O’Neil called the meeting to order in the banquet room of the 
Hilton Doubletree in Rocky Mount. 
 
She thanked the attendees for coming, and thanked the vet students for their 
assistance.  She introduced the current board members and the student liaisons. 
 
The two cage grant winners, Margeaux Deatsch and Deanna Epps, were introduced. 
 
Toni explained why this symposium was being held at Nash Community College 
instead of at the vet school, and thanked Laurie Degernes for all her hard work in 
the past. 
 
Toni apologized for any unhappiness caused by some hunting calendars being 
included in raffle baskets. 
 
She explained how the Board of Directors elections work and introduced the 
candidates: Cathy Burns, Mathias Engelmann, Dr. Joni Gnyp, Elizabeth Hanrahan, 
and Michelle Richards and incumbent, Christina Hildreth. 
 
After dinner and a keynote presentation by Brent Lubbock of Sylvan Heights, 
elections were held.  All candidates were voted into office by at least a 50% majority 
of votes cast. 
  
Minutes submitted by Ann Rogers, secretary. 
 
 


